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Major General Itai Veruv 
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MG Veruv, 

After 22 years of service in United States Marine Corps leadership positions, I have developed a 
keen ability to identify critical supporting efforts for mission accomplishment.  The Israel National 
Defense College (also known as Mabal) is a world-renowned international military institution.  The 
program only continues growth toward being one of the most prominent programs internationally.  
Critical to its operation is the ability to accurately translate and interpret Hebrew into English for its 
International Fellows.  Without accurate translation, the program would not maintain its excellence 
and international military organizations would not continue sending their very best to the course.   

ALLTEXT Corporation has provided outstanding service for the last several INDC classes.  Key to their 
success has been two employees, Mrs. Yulia Cherninand Keren Druyak who have been interpreting 
for a combined 15 years, with four years at Mabal.  I have observed and interacted with Yulia and 
Keren for the past 12 months.  As a native English speaker, I would rate their skills at the highest 
level of fluency.   They have provided more than 1,760 hours of translation from lecturers spanning 
Noble Laurate recipients, Medical and Military professionals, and world business leaders, most of 
which lecture at the post-doctoral degree level.  The diversity of speakers and the complexity of 
topics were always handled with seeming ease.  This speaks volumes to the professionalism and 
capability of ALLTEXT and two of their outstanding interpreters.   

Reducing the quality of interpreters below the current level will move the INDC program backward 
and not keep it on track to be the primer top level senior military institution it desires to be.  I 
recommend recognizing these two standout interpreters and continued investment of quality 
interpreters like those provided by ALLTEXT for future Mabal classes.  

Sincerely, 

 
 
LtCol Michael S. Smith, USMC 
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